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August 15, 2023 

 

 

Hugick Farms Division HPLLC, 

5166 Woodway Ct.,  

Hamburg, NY 14075 

 

 

Re: Testing of garlic variety ‘Romanian Red’ 

 

 

Dear Brian Hugick, 

 

The three bulbs of variety ‘Romanian Red’ that you provided for inspection were firm with basal 

area intact and with a good root system.  The three bulbs yielded 45 cloves which were peeled 

and inspected and found to be of good color with no fungal rots, mites or blemishes present.  

 

Bloat nematode was not detected in cloves subjected to ‘piepan’ extraction technique followed 

by microscopic examination. 

 

Best regards, 

 

 

 
 

Frank Hay (Ph.D) 

Senior Extension Associate (Vegetable Pathology) 

Cornell AgriTech,  

15 Castle Creek Dr., 

Geneva NY 14456. 

 

 

Email: fsh32@cornell.edu 
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